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JOIN US AT THE RECREATION AREA ON 10TH JUNE, 1-7PM 
LIVE MUSIC, FREE KIDS ACTIVITIES, FOOD & DRINK, MARKET STALLS 

FREE ENTRY 
SEE PAGE 3 FOR DETAILS 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
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 JUNE/JULY 2023 

  H.I.H.G. 

Hambleton Independence Help Group 

 

Our registered volunteers continue to offer help to village 

residents whether the need arises from Covid, which is 

still with us, or any other reason.  

We can help with shopping, collection from Selby Food 

Bank or collecting prescriptions.  We may, in exceptional 

circumstances, be able to offer help to get you to a 

hospital or doctors appointment but this will be 

dependent on the availability of a 

volunteer at the required time.   

If you need help please: 

Ring one of the numbers below and we will put you in 

contact with a volunteer. Your details will only be shared 

with the volunteer.  

If you have had a positive COVID 19 test please tell the 

person you phone so that the volunteer is aware before 

they contact you.  

Some of the phone coordinators are still working so you 

may need to leave a message but we will get back to 

you. 

Celia   01757 228649 

Katie   07759 520 227 

Jessica    07769 266 618 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

JUNE/JULY 2023 

These pages will give you an update on what the Parish Council have been dealing with and 
any issues that have been brought to our attention.  Parish Council Meetings are held every 
second Thursday of the month, check the Notice Board for the most recent Minutes.  The 
next meeting Agenda will be posted 3 days in advance of the meeting on the Notice Board. 

CONTACT THE CLERK: INFO@HAMBLETON-PC.GOV.UK 

JAMBLETON 2023 
A FANTASTIC level of financial support this year that we are 
thankful for: 
 we have been awarded £3000 from the Rail 

Electrification Alliance who have been managing the 
new substation and compound project at the end of 
Scalm Lane for  the East Coast Mainline. 

 County Councillor Lunn has granted us £1000 of the 
North Yorkshire Council Locality budget towards the 
cost of essential services at the event such as WC 
facilities, first aid and ground protectors 

 13 advertising banners have been purchased by 
businesses with a Local Connection - Thank you to:   
24 Networks & Security, Ark Facilities Ltd, Floor & 
Wall, Rosedene Builders, Steph’s Little Stars, 
Streetscape, , Subscan Ltd, Tiny Toes, Trust Electric 
Heating and Yorkshire Automotive Projects Ltd 

Competition and raffle prizes have been donated by 
residents and also: Abbie at Copper Top Coffee, Askham 
Bryan Wildlife Park, Dave Wilson at the Premier, Lumby 
Garden Centre and the Red Lion. 

KEY POINTS ON THE DAY!! 

 ENTRY IS FREE, SAT 10 JUNE, 1-7PM 
 INFLATABLES ARE FREE, OPEN 1-5.30PM 
 LIVE MUSIC IS FREE, 1-7PM 
 BAKE OFF COMPETITION IS FREE (judging 2.30pm) 
 WELLY WANGING COMPETITION ENTRY IS FREE, 3 

GOES EACH (winners announced 4.15pm) 
 RAFFLE (winners announced 4.15pm) 
 SORRY, DOGS NOT ALLOWED TO THIS EVENT (but lots 

of opportunities to buy a treat to take home for them) 
 
Community groups are running free crafts for the kids to 
get involved with and some groups are running Raffles and 
Games to fundraise for their cause. 
 
We have lots of market stalls selling a wide range of items 
and we have food ad drink vendors to provide a selection of 
delectable treats throughout the day: 
 Latin Fusion 
 The Reyt Good Burger Co. 
 Van Chaud 
 The Yorkshire Tipsy Trailer 
 Beard and Barrel 

THIS YEAR IS BIGGER AND BETTER 
HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 

A STEP CLOSER TO A SAFE PLACE TO CROSS 

In 2020, the Parish Council applied to the AJ1 fund; this was 
money raised by the sale of the historic AJ1 vehicle 
registration, the first number plate used in the North Riding 
of Yorkshire, by the Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner.  To 
be eligible for funding, projects had to be Community based 
and Road Safety focussed.  

The Hambleton PC application was to help fund a pedestrian 
crossing in Hambleton to give people a safer place to cross 
the A63.  The application was successful and the PC was 
awarded the maximum amount of £20k.  Unfortunately, 
NYCC refused permission to install a crossing.  This refusal 
was fought for several years, with various reasons being 
given for why a crossing was not appropriate.  An 
investigation is ongoing and the PC has no intention of giving 
up on getting a pedestrian crossing for Hambleton. 

The deadline for spending the AJ1 fund was fast approaching 
(31st March 2023), and as a pedestrian crossing was no 
nearer being approved, it was decided that rather than lose 
the funding, it should be spent on another Road Safety 
project in Hambleton. 

Working with NYCC and the AJ1 Panel frantically over the 
last few months, the Parish Council has been able to secure 
approval for the funding to be used to install a much 
improved pedestrian refuge which will be 1.9m wide! 

Finally, a space big enough to fit a pedestrian pushing a 
wheelchair or a pram; a safer place to cross with your 
toddler and their bike; or cross with your dogs.  It will 
replace one of the existing traffic islands outside the Red 
Lion and the size of it might also encourage drivers to slow 
down too, as the road will be narrower. 

This is not what the PC ideally wanted, but it is the closest 
we could get at this time and it will provide a safer location 
to cross the A63, which is exactly what the PC wanted to be 
able to offer. 

Enormous thanks goes to Nicole Hutchinson from the 
Commissioning and Partnership Services for North Yorkshire 
Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner who has been a great 
help and had endless patience. 

As mentioned, the PC will continue to advocate for a 
pedestrian crossing. For now, it will focus on ensuring the 
pedestrian refuge scheme progresses as it should via North 
Yorkshire Council.  Updates will be given on Facebook and in 
the newsletter. 
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  SPECIAL DELIVERY MESSAGE 

JUNE/JULY 2023 

The Wednesday Club 

The club for ladies of any age meets on the last 

Wednesday of the month at 1330 in the village hall 

apart from December when the meeting is a 

Christmas Lunch at a local restaurant. 

 31st May—Hambleton’s history and the 

archaeological dig 2022 

 28th June—the oldest photo you have, 

whether it be grand parents, great 

grandparents or a picture of your village.  

If you would like to know more about the 

club please contact Celia on 228649. 

We would love to see you. 

SPECIAL DELIVERY MESSAGE 

“We would like to say a great big thank you everyone for the wonderful posts and 
messages on the Hambleton Village Facebook page, and all the cards, gifts and 
flowers we received on our retirement from Royal Mail Selby Delivery Office.  The 
response we had was very overwhelming and emotional for the both of us. 

We have been very honoured and privileged to be of service to all of you for over the 
last 20 plus years.  On our daily delivery rounds we have met some wonderful people 
in Hambleton, present and past residents who are sadly no longer with us anymore who will not be forgotten and 
who we often think about with fond memories. 

You have all been a big part of our daily lives and we both enjoyed our jobs immensely, with many of our customers 
we have shared daily chats, laughs and tears and some have become lifelong friends.  We will miss you all. 

Wishing you health, happiness and many best wishes  Thank you all again. 

Nigel and Anne Lockwood” 
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 JUNE/JULY 2023 

 

Regular window cleaning slots now available. 

All aspects of exterior cleaning undertaken. 

●Gutter Clearing ●PVC Cleaning 

●Conservatories ●Decking, Patios & Drives 

Serving 300+ Hambleton residents. Give us a 

call and we will make your property sparkle. 

Mob: 07976 466 549 

Or email: 
clearviewyorks@gmail.com 

Check out our work on Social 
Media @clearviewyorks 

LOCAL ADVERTISEMENTS 

www.jwmyers.co.uk 
jwmyersselby@gmail.com 
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Exciting times ahead for the football 

club! 
 

Hambleton Juniors are delighted to announce the merger of 
the clubs Monk Fryston United and Hambleton Juniors in 
order that we can continue to effectively meet the footballing 
needs of the village as well as surrounding areas. 

Since August 2022, we have been in discussion, identifying 
ways to effectively grow footballing provisions and share 
facilities, resources and personnel and during these 
discussions it became apparent there was a real cohesion in 
our philosophy of what junior football should look like...in 
essence; respecting our fellow competitors and officials, the 
importance of teamwork, having pride in what we are doing, 
being inclusive to all and above everything else, having fun! 
Seeing that we are so aligned as clubs, we felt it was a great 
opportunity for us to come together as one, under one joint 
Committee to become the go-to place for inclusive football. 

This will naturally start with junior football, but with more 
resources, more helpers and more facilities, our aim is that 
over time, we can expand our open age offering beyond the 

existing Monk Fryston ladies team to meet any interest 
including an under 23’s, inclusive mens team, veterans, 
walking and disability football. 

Monk Fryston United  

The merged club will be known as Monk Fryston United and 
will have over 20 teams playing in the Selby, York and 
Garforth Leagues with teams from U6 to under 16s as well 
girls football and a women's team playing in a beginners 
league. 

The club will train and play at Hambleton Recreation Ground 
and Stocking Lane, Hillam so residents of Hambleton should 
see a much busier ground on evenings and weekends. 
As we bring the clubs together we are in the process of 
creating a new club kit and badge that represents both clubs. 
The kit has been designed by the children and will be unveiled 
over the summer 

What does all this mean? 

Ultimately the merger means that there will be more 
opportunities for children and adults from the village to play 
football and ensures that there is a strong club that can grow 
and continue to offer football in the community for many 
years to come. 

If you have any questions about the merger or if you want to 
know more about the club including playing, volunteering or 
sponsorship opportunities then please don’t hesitate to get in 
touch with Steve Richards srichards228@gmail.com  

  NEWS FROM HAMBLETON FC 

JUNE/JULY 2023 

mailto:srichards228@gmail.com
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HAMBLETON GARDEN CLUB 

JUNE/JULY 2023 

T he Hambleton Baby & Toddler 
Group is held every Wednesday 

from 9.30-11.15am during term time 
in the Village Hall and warmly 
welcomes all pre-school children and 
their grown-ups. 

It’s £3 per session which includes toys 
to play with, crafts, a snack for the 
children, hot drinks for grown-ups 
and singing/dancing.  

 

 
For further information see our 

Facebook group:  
“Hambleton Baby & Toddler Group 

(YO8 9HS)” or contact Emma - 

07469 209 391 

No booking required.  
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 JUNE/JULY 2023 

HAMBLETON PLAYERS 

D 
uring May, Hambleton Player’s performed their 

summer show ‘The Best Man’ to sell out audiences 

most nights.  

The play was set in London’s East End in the 

summer of 1981 and told the story of Cathy Price, a 

hairdresser and lover of romantic fiction who is looking for 

Dagenham’s answer to Mr Darcy. Had she found him in her 

new boyfriend, Tony Wickham? Her gran didn’t think so. She’s 

always preferred Danny, the boy next door. It turns out Danny 

had always loved Cathy, he just never knew how to tell her. 

As the best man at their wedding, he just can’t stand by and 

watch Cathy make the biggest mistake of her life.  

This was an incredibly funny musical 

comedy written by Ian Cook and Ian 

Newton. Hambleton Players first started 

rehearsing this show back in spring 

2020 and we all know what happened 

next. So, the show was put on hold and 

the committee decided to revisit it this 

year. And what a show it was! Fiona 

Conor, the Producer and Director at 

Hambleton Players had a great vision 

for this show. Supported by Ellie 

Jordan, Musical Director and Fiona Collins, Assistant Director, 

the vision was transformed into a spectacular show with both 

cast and crew feeling it was the best one yet! 

This show brought some new faces 

to the stage too from among our very 

talented villagers. Rhiannon Morgan 

had numerous cameos, including the 

ABC reporter who opened the show 

every night. Paul Ingledew played 

two very different characters in the 

henchman Mr Temple and Tracey, 

the Reverend – both wonderfully 

different and brilliantly portrayed by Paul, he even managed 

some super quick changes between the two characters in the 

final scene. Steve Metcalfe also joined the cast with his 

daughter Molly and both brought the stage to life with their 

massive amounts of energy and incredible smiles. Newcomer 

Hayden Lee played an excellent henchman’s sidekick and 

brought lots of ideas and energy to the show. Along with 

Molly, the Players Family 

welcomed another new 

junior cast member, 

Stanley Birkett, who 

follows in the footsteps of 

his mum, a previous cast 

member, and is a great 

addition to the junior 

chorus.  

The feedback for this 

show has been 

phenomenal and to 

end on the Saturday 

night with a standing 

ovation made all the 

many months of hard 

work that goes into 

these productions all 

worthwhile:  

“I haven’t laughed as much in a long, long time” 

“A fantastic night out” 

“such attention to detail, such enthusiasm, such costumes, set 

and lighting” 

“…there really wasn’t much amateur about the show at all”  

“so good I could not stop laughing!” 

“What an amazing show…… my sides are still aching from 

laughing so much” 

“it was lovely mix of musical comedy drama – a most delightful 

experience” 

It was also a privilege to have Ian Cook and Ian Newton, who 

between them wrote the play and the music, in the audience 

for the Saturday VIP night. Ian Cook said he “loved every 

minute of it”  

So what next for Hambleton Players – First a well earned 

break over summer and then it’s the panto of course….. oh 

yes it is!  

This year it will be Snow White so keep your diaries free for 

the first week in December, you don’t want miss out on what 

promises to be another fantastic performance by Hambleton 

Players.  

If anyone is wanting to get involved, we are looking for people 
to help backstage with set building and props, or front of 

house during performances or someone to help run the 
kitchen during rehearsals and keep the cast refreshed! 
Anyone who can sew is also welcome to help out the 
wardrobe department too. Get in touch with Fiona Conor or 
one of the current cast or crew if you are interested. 

9 
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NEWS FROM CHAPEL 

JUNE/JULY 2023 

News from Chapel 
Things have been fairly busy at Chapel over the past week or 
two. Our Easter celebrations went very well.  The Good 
Friday Village Green Service was well attended and the 
weather was kind to us. Many thanks to Mr Millington for 
putting up the cross.  We had a wonderful Easter Sunday 
service at Burn follows by a hot cross bun breakfast and 
even a visit by the Easter Bunny! 

Many thanks to everyone who attended and donated to our 
April coffee morning.  We raised £220 which was 
brilliant.  Our cake stall was huge thanks to all the ladies who 
very kindly baked for us. 

Messy Church at the end of April was very busy.  We had 17 
youngsters decorating buns, making crowns and colouring in 
cup cakes for our Cup Cake prayer poster.  It was great fun. 
Many thanks to all who attended and helped on the day. 
Margaret is manning a craft table at the Jambleton Village 
Gala for Sunday Club on 10th June from 1pm.  Why not stop 
and say hello if you are planning on going. You will be made 

very welcome. 

Tea and Toast have been very busy also.  They had a coffee 
morning to support Cystic Fibrosis and raised the fantastic 
sum of £170.  Very well done to them.  For Christian Aid 
week they are holding a sponsored obstacle race at the end 
of the Tea and Toast session so the little ones can show how 
agile they are jumping over things and crawling through 
tunnels.  They are also planning a fun raising event on 8th 
July in the form of a toy sale.  More details will be available 
nearer the time on the Tea and Toast Facebook page. 
The Tea and Toast ladies are doing such a brilliant job.  It is 
always very busy. 

As always you are very welcome to join us any Sunday 
morning at 10.30am. 

  

Very best wishes, 

Everyone at Hambleton Chapel    
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Hambleton History Research & Archive Association 

Finding Hambleton’s Hidden History 

Thank you to everyone who came to the AGM on Saturday 15th April. Dr Jon Kenny gave an interesting 

talk on the dig at Hill Top Farm and the importance of finds in helping us to learn more about our history.  

We found a lot of pottery during the dig some of which is believed to be medieval. At some point we will 

be holding a ‘sorting session’ to see if we can link any of the items together and see if we can decide 

what they were part of. The date will be published and anyone will be welcome to join us. 

There is now a section on the website for the Hidden History Project. We are continuing to add to the 

website and have recently been given well over 100 slides to scan.  

We are having a stand at Jambleton on 10th June, 2023 so come and see us. We will have some of the 

finds from the dig with us for you to look at. 

If you would like to know more or help in anyway please contact us: 

email celiahhraa@btinternet.com or phone 01757 228649 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2042251969145010
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  NEWS FROM ST. MARY’S CHURCH 

JUNE/JULY 2023 

Greetings from St Mary’s. 
I reflected in the last newsletter that ‘Church’ is not really about buildings, but is about people, and I pondered what we say 
to those who may wish to come and be our new Vicar.  I asked what our villagers wanted from St Mary’s.  Was St Mary’s at 
all relevant and if not, can it be? 

It is heartening to be able to say that we have had a very active period starting with Easter and the Village Hall Easter 
Bunnies using the church for their Egg hunt when the rains came down, and then with weddings, baptisms, and yes, funerals 
too. Consequently, on several occasions the church was full to capacity! 

Janys has been very busy with Open the Book, and along with the Church Team, going into school on a regular basis acting 
and telling the bible story.  

Our monthly coffee mornings have been very successful – why not come along and enjoy coffee and cake and fellowship 
with us? 

The Annual Meetings have taken place.  No ‘new faces’ appeared.  There were no nominations for churchwarden and my 
period of office ends on the 31st August 2023, although I am now an elected member of the Parochial Church Council.  We 
still have a viable ‘PCC’ but only three of us instead of the possible six.  We will do all that we can to enable St. Mary’s to be 
there should you need us. 

Please check our website and the church noticeboard for further information as we continue the process of finding a new 
vicar. We hope we may have seen you at Jambleton! 

Our Prayers and best wishes are with those in need, both within and beyond our village. 

Best wishes, David Brown Churchwarden  

Baptisms, Funerals and Weddings can be arranged as required by contacting the Churchwarden on 01757 228553 or 
through the Church Website. 
 
Our Service times are as follows [for further information please see 
the Church Notice Board and our website]. 
 

June:  

Saturday 3rd  - 9:30am to 12:00noon – Coffee Morning 
Sunday 4th  -  9:30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 
Sunday 11th - 3:30pm - Family Communion 
Sunday 18th - 3:30pm - Family Communion 
Sunday 25th - 3:30pm – Family Prayer Service 
 

July: 

Saturday 1st   - 9:30am to 12:00noon – Coffee Morning 
Sunday 2nd  - 9:30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 
Sunday 9th - 3:30pm - Family Communion 
Sunday 16th - 3:30pm - Family Communion 
Sunday 23rd  - 3:30pm – Family Prayer Service 
Sunday 30th - No Service - Services at Selby Abbey 
 

Aug: 

Saturday 5th - 9:30am to 12:00noon – Coffee Morning 
Sunday 6th -  9:30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 

Note:  The Church Noticeboard and Website 
http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk/  

will provide more information on forthcoming services and events. 

http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk/
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  USEFUL CONTACTS  

JUNE/JULY 2023 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Organisation Number/Email address 

Up For Yorkshire 
(Selby AVS) 

01757 291111 
www.upforyorkshire.org.uk/ 

Citizens Advice, Selby 
Advice line: 03444 111 444 
Admin line: 01757 701320 

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

County Councillor: 
Cliff Lunn 

01757 706159 
cllr.cliff.lunn@northyorks.gov.uk 

Dog Warden: Report a stray 
dog/Dog Fouling 

01757 705101 

Hambleton C of E Primary 
School 

01757 228391 
admin@hambleton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Hambleton Methodist 
Chapel 

01757 228200 

Hambleton Parish Council 
Chair: Cllr Jeff  Bramley 
Clerk: Mrs Juvina Janik 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
 
info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

Hambleton Village Hall 
General enquiries 

 & to Book the Hall 

villagehall.hambleton@gmail.com 
www.hallbookingonline.com/
hambleton 

Independent Domestic 
Abuse Service 

01757 708956 

NHS Direct 111 

NHS Find urgent Mental 
Health support 

https://www.nhs.uk/service-
search/mental-health/find-an-
urgent-mental-health-helpline 

North Yorkshire Horizon 
(alcohol misuse service) 

01723 330 730 

Police – non emergency 101 

Saint Mary’s Church 01757 228553  

Samaritans 116 123 (Free) 

Selby Community 
Transport 

Car: 01757 708036 
Minibus: 01757 241041 

North Yorkshire Council 
northyorks.gov.uk 
0300 131 2131 

Selby War Memorial 
Hospital 

01904 724300 

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

JUNE 2023 

SATURDAY 10 
1PM-7PM 

JAMBLETON - P.3 

THUR 15 
7.00PM 

HAMBLETON PARISH COUNCIL 
MEETING, VILLAGE HALL 

JULY 2023 

THURS 13 
7.00PM 

HAMBLETON PARISH COUNCIL 
MEETING, VILLAGE HALL 

SAT 29 
HAMBLETON GARDEN SHOW, 
RED LION - SEE PAGE 

LIVE MUSIC, FREE KIDS ACTIVITIES, FOOD & 
DRINK, MARKET STALLS 

 

KEY POINTS ON THE DAY!! 

 ENTRY IS FREE, SAT 10 JUNE, 1-7PM 
 INFLATABLES ARE FREE, OPEN 1-5.30PM 
 LIVE MUSIC IS FREE, 1-7PM 
 BAKE OFF COMPETITION IS FREE (judging 

2.30pm) 
 WELLY WANGING COMPETITION ENTRY IS FREE, 

3 GOES EACH (winners announced 4.15pm) 
 RAFFLE (winners announced 4.15pm) 
 SORRY, DOGS NOT ALLOWED TO THIS EVENT 

(but lots of opportunities to buy a treat to take 
home for them) 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
http://www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton
http://www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
northyorks.gov.uk
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  MISSING CAT MISSING CAT MISSING CAT MISSING CAT 

JUNE/JULY 2023 

Small pale golden Tabby female part Bengal 

with dark strips swirls. 

Spayed and microchipped. Missing from Taylor 

Wimpey estate since 24th April. 

 

Reward for safe return. 

 

Please try take a photo if sighted.  

Call 07594536630. 

  MISSING CAT MISSING CAT MISSING CAT MISSING CAT 


